
We have written to the Board of Directors on behalf of 13 residents of Alamo Country Club 
who need assistance during emergency evacuations. Previously, the City of Alamo 
assisted the residents with their request, but we were told this service is no longer 
available. Furthermore, the critical needs residents would have to self-register.  
 
The Hidalgo County Emergency Preparedness Coordinator Ricardo Saldana stated that the 
city is required to register the residents and assist during emergencies. Please see the 
attached file containing critical needs residents' contact information. [Note: the list was 
sent to the Board but is not included in this message.] 
 
The volunteers of ACC are very concerned for their safety and well-being during emergency 
evacuations due to lack of transportation and limited mobility.   
 
 


